
December 11, 2024 

Homeless Sleeping on Front Entrance Lawn – Reported by a nearby homeowner.  

There was an unknown homeless person reported sleeping on the front entrance lawn.  

Apparently, this person was seen there sleeping for several hours.  Pictures were taken 

and send to a board member for a crime awareness report. 

Unfortunately, the Sherriff’s office was not contacted by the homeowner taking the 

pictures and b the time the board member received the pictures it was after the fact. 

The HOA board has been doing a lot of things to deter homeless from going on our 

common property or front entrance, but it doesn’t seem to make a lot of difference.  The 

Sherriff’s office needs to be contacted right away, otherwise there is no way to deter 

these incidents from continuing.  We are looking for suggestions from residents, so 

please let us know your thoughts by sending an email to the WOS HOA board email 

below.   

This is UNSAFE for all our residents, but mostly our kids playing in the nearby 

playground and our trail walkers, so if possible, please take pictures, and, immediately 

call the non-emergency Sherriff’s number below and please ask that the deputy that 

goes out phone you back to let you know what they did find or did as we’d like to know.  

And email the HOA Board the pictures and feedback so we can add a crime awareness 

report. 

THIS IS IMPORTANT, don’t just do nothing, if you see homeless persons settling 

down in our community, please contact the non-emergency Sherriff’s number below and 

request that they be removed immediately.  Homeless persons are constantly seen in 

our community, and we need to nip-it-in-the bud, for everyone’s safety and for our own 

property values. 

Sherriff’s Non-Emergency number is 713-221-6000, option 1 

APM at 713-686-4692 

HOA Board at WOSHOABoard@gmail.com. 
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